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                                              October 14, 2022
  Parents, please remember to call the school office (829-2171 for Elementary or 829-2162 for MS/HS) if your child is absent or if your plans have changed for your student that day.  As per the student handbook:  Parents need to call the school each day that a student is not in school.  Texting or emailing your child’s teacher does not serve as notice to the school.  
   Parents, we ask that you please provide a note or contact the school if your child is to take a different route home for the day. The office and bus drivers need to be notified if your child is going to be dropped off at a different location. Thank you for your assistance.
SCHOOL ACTIVITIES

SHS BAND & CHOIR
  The JH will be attending the Conference Vocal Festival on Tuesday the 18th in Sidney.  Everyone is invited to come to the concert at 5pm.  

  Any community members and alumni that played in band in the past are encouraged to be a part of the Community Pep Band.  We practice on Tuesday evening at 7pm in the band room. We will play at as many home games as possible.  Contact Mr. Lantz with any questions at llantz@Stantonschools.com 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

  The annual Scholastic Book Fair will be held Monday, October 24th through Thursday, October 27th during regular school hours.  On Thursday, October 27th – the book fair will be open extended hours (8:00 am to 7:45 pm) during Parent Teacher Conferences.  The book fair is always a wonderful opportunity to grab some holiday gifts and every book purchased benefits our school library.  Thank you for your support!

Elementary Trash Bag Fundraiser
  We have restocked our trash bag supply in the elementary office.  All three sizes of trash bags are available for purchase.  The rolls are $12.00 each and checks should be made payable to Stanton Schools.  If you are interested in purchasing trash bags please call the elementary office at 829-2171.
It’s Socktober!

  The Stanton 5th Grade is accepting donations of new, in-package socks to send to Service Members and Veterans through SoldiersAngels.org.  Donations can be sent to school with a student or dropped off in the elementary office by October 26th.  The fifth graders are very excited about this project so please help achieve their goal if you are able to help out!
National Honor Society Induction

  You are cordially invited to attend the 2022 National Honor Society Induction Ceremony, where we will formally welcome Nolan Grebin, Dacey Henneman, Evan Hopf, Axel King, Ellyanna McDonald, and Leah Sandin into the Stanton chapter of the National Honor Society.  The ceremony is open to the public and will take place on October 17th at 10 AM in the gymnasium. Refreshments will be provided.
Become a Teammates Mentor!

Are you ready to be a champion in the life of a Stanton student? We want you on our TEAM! The Stanton TeamMates Mentoring Program is looking for caring adults in the community to serve as mentors for our students! Call 712-829-2162 to learn more! 
Become a Mentor today.   Please go to teammates.org for more information.
Stanton District Strategic Planning Committee

  The Stanton Community School Board is looking for two to three community volunteers to be placed on the District Strategic Planning Committee. The committee would help the school board prioritize both current and future building needs. This committee will consist of community members, school staff members, and school board members.  We anticipate several evening meetings this fall/winter with possible follow-up meetings 
if needed. If you are interested or have any questions, please reach out to David Gute, Superintendent, at (712) 829-2162. You may also email Mr. Gute at dgute@stantonschools.com.

FROM THE DESK OF THE PRINCIPAL. 
  The end of the first quarter is next Friday, October 21st. Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, October 27th from 8 am - 8 pm. Elementary teachers will be scheduling conference times with parents starting next week. Middle school and high school conferences will be located in classrooms from 8 am - 4 pm, and teachers will be in a central location in the library from 4 pm - 8 pm. Please note that due to conferences we will not have school on Thursday, October 27th or Friday, October 28th.   
Parent Teacher Conference Information
  The end of the first quarter is next Friday, October 21st.   Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, October 27th from 8:00 AM-8:00 PM.
· Elementary teachers will be scheduling conference times with parents. Elementary parents, please sign up online between 8:00 am on Wednedsay, October 19th and 4:00 pm Wednesday, October 25th.  Elementary parents will log in to their JMC parent portal (the same system that can be logged onto to check your child’s grades).  On the left of the page at the bottom, you will find the Parent Conference Scheduler button.  Once this is clicked you can toggle to each child and set up the appointment time you would like to attend conferences.  Please note the above times when the module will be active.  
· MS/HS parent teacher conferences will be located in classrooms from 8:00 AM-4:00 PM. All MS/HS teachers will be in a central location in the library from 4:00 PM -8:00 PM. 

· Please note that due to conferences, we will not have school on Thursday, October 27th or Friday, October 28th. 

We have the following job openings at Stanton Community Schools: food service kitchen assistant, basketball cheerleading sponsor, substitute teachers, substitute paraeducators, substitute bus drivers, and substitute kitchen staff. If you are interested in applying, please contact Mrs. Katie Elwood at kelwood@stantonschools.com or by phone at 712-829-2162. 
ATHLETICS

Viqueen Volleyball
  On Tuesday, the Viqueens traveled to Essex for their final conference match of the season.  The junior varsity ended their season with another victory and an impressive 11-2 record for the season.  The varsity squad also came away with a match win to boost their record to 26-6 and earning second place in the Corner Conference standing for the season.  
  On Saturday, the varsity squad will travel to the Lewis Central tournament.  The Queens are in a pool with Abraham Lincoln, Maryville, MO and Missouri Valley and will play all their matches in the small gym.  Our first match is scheduled to begin around 9:15.  All tickets are $6.00 and must be purchased on-line at https://www.gobound.com/ia/schools/lewiscentral/tickets. 
  Regional pairings were released last week for the volleyball programs across the state.  Three of the four regionals will be held at Stanton.  The Viqueens will take to the court with West Harrison on Monday, October 17th at 7:00 p.m.  The winner of that match will take on the winner of the Westwood/Whiting match in the second round to be hosted at Stanton on Wednesday, October 19th.  Ticket prices are $6.00 for everyone and NO PASSES WILL BE ACCEPTED.  Tickets should be purchased on-line at:  https://www.gobound.com/ia/schools/stanton/tickets
Jr. High Volleyball

The junior high volleyball team ended their season with a match in Essex on Tuesday, October 11th.  The team won the match with set scores of 21-9, 14-21 and 15-12.  Their overall season record was 4-2-1.  These players should be commended for their improvement over the course of the season!  Thank you to Chloe – our awesome student manager, Lacey Stephens who officiated our home matches and the high school volleyball team for assisting with line judging for matches on our court.  It was a fun and successful season!
Viking Football

  The varsity fell short in Bedford leaving the team at 4 wins and 3 losses.  The team was in a must win situation to be in a position this Friday to control our own destiny.  The Vikings must win this Friday vs East Mills AND get some help in order to qualify for the playoffs.  The team is undefeated at home this season (both in Stanton and Essex) and are looking to keep that streak alive!  Kickoff is in Stanton at 7 p.m.  Go Vikings!
Junior High Football

  The JH finished their season at Lenox this past Monday with a loss.  Overall, the team grew in many areas this season.  The 7th graders have already begun working out in the weight room on Tuesday and Thursday mornings with excitement about next fall's season.  Parents and game helpers:  Thank You!  We really appreciated your support and encouragement!  Just a reminder all equipment should be cleaned and brought back to school to turn in Monday, October 17.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
5th Quarter

5th Quarter will be held Friday, October 14th at Mamrelund Lutheran Church. 5th Quarter is open to any Stanton student from 7th -12th grade. It is a safe place to hang out after Friday night home games. Thank you to everyone who has donated toward this event as it allows our students a safe and fun place to hang out and have fun after the home ball games!
Clover Kids 

Clover Kids is a fun 4-H program designed for kindergarten through third-grade children. Clover Kids

fosters positive relationships and builds valuable life skills through a variety of hands-on activities. The

Stanton Clover Kids will meet on the second Wednesday of the month immediately following the school

day, until 2:30 at the Viking Center. If you have questions or want to enroll your child, please contact the

Montgomery County Extension Office at 712.623.2592 or email xmontgomery@iastate.edu
groups and individuals passing out candy and treats to 
Join 4-H!

  4-H is a community of 6 million young people across the world who are learning how to live healthily, be

leaders, become engaged in their communities, and use science and technology to make good decisions

for their future and their communities. Montgomery County currently has four 4-H Clubs (for youth in

grades 4-12). We will help you find a club that works for your family. Please email

xmontgomery@iastate.edu or call 712.623.2592 so we can help you with that process.
Stanton Chamber of Commerce’s 16th Annual Trick 
Or Treat on the Trail
  Trick or Treat on the Trail will be held on Saturday, October 29th from 3 to 5 pm.  There will be various groups and individuals passing out candy and treats to all of the little goblins!  No dogs, please!  

Family Connections Trick or Treat Event

Bring your family and wear your costume for an evening of fun with refreshments, games and more! Family Connections is open to all for the night to answer any

questions you may have or simply for fun! Every question asked earns a ticket for a prize!  Tuesday, October 25th, 2022 from 4:00pm - 6:30pm located at 1109 Highland Ave in Red Oak, IA 51566.
COMING EVENTS
Friday, Oct. 14th          7:00  HS Football with East Mills

Saturday, Oct. 15th      Lewis Centrai Volleyball Tourney

Monday, Oct. 17th       10:00 a.m. NHS Induction 



        7:00 p.m. Regional Volleyball



       Stanton hosting West Harrison

Tuesday, Oct. 18th       JH Conf. Vocal Festival @ Sidney

Wednesday, Oct 19th   Early Dismissal 1:05/1:15



        7:00 Regional Volleyball



        Stanton hosting

Thursday, Oct. 20th      FFA Jacket Unboxing



        XC State Qualifying Meet

Friday, Oct. 21st
        State Football Playoffs


        End of First Quarter

BREAKFAST MENUS OCTOBER 17- OCTOBER 21ST
	Monday

Pop Tart
Muffin/Fruit

Juice/Milk
	Tuesday

Soft Breakfast Bar
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk
	Wednesday

Donut Holes
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk
	Thursday

Bacon & Egg Pizza
Muffin/Fruit
Juice, Milk
	Friday 

Bagel Bites
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk


LUNCH MENUS OCTOBER 17-OCTOBER 21ST
	Monday

Rib/Hot Dog
Baked Beans

Potato Rounds

Pineapple

Mixed Fruit

Milk
	Tuesday

Chicken Alfredo
California Veggies

Lettuce

Pears

Ice Cream
Milk
	Wednesday

Sloppy Joe/Bun
Baked Beans

Tater Twisters

Mandarin Oranges

Apple Crisp

Milk
	Thursday

Pork Pattie
Mashed Potatoes/Gravy

Cooked Carrots

Peaches/Pineapple

Roll

Milk
	Friday

Pizza Crunchers
Lettuce

Carrots

Pears

Apple Slices

Milk


HOMELESS CHILDREN AND YOUTH

The Stanton School Board shall make reasonable efforts to identify homeless children and youth of school age within the district, encourage their enrollment and eliminate existing barriers to their receiving education which may exist in district policies or practices.

A homeless child is defined as a child or youth between the ages of 5 and 21 who lacks a fixed regular and adequate nighttime residence and includes a child or youth who is living  on the street, in a car, tent, or abandoned building or some other form of shelter not designed as a permanent home; who is living in a community shelter facility; or who is living with non-nuclear family members or with friends, who may or may not have legal guardianship over the child or youth of school age.

Guidance Counselor Sheila Mainquist may be contacted at 712-829-2162 to be made aware of any homeless children or youth.

PARENTS HAVE THE RIGHT TO KNOW THE QUALIFICATIONS OF THEIR CHILD’S TEACHER(S)

The Stanton Community School District ensures that parents will be notified in writing if their child has been assigned or has been taught by a teacher for four or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who is not considered highly qualified.
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